Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Acequia de los Ortegas

Sunday, March 10th, 2024

Ross Garcia, president called the meeting to order at 1:07 pm.

He welcomed all to the meeting and invited attendees to introduce themselves to the group.

The agenda was accepted without changes.

Lee Goodwin, secretary, read the minutes of the previous annual meeting and summarized  a commission meeting from November. The minutes were approved.

He said the Commission was working to set up a website for the ditch – acequiadelosortegas.org. 

Cynthia Redman, treasurer, passed out copies of the 2023 financial report and the proposed budget for the current year. Our bank balance is up. Income was $12,833.94 and expenses ran $11,916.09.

Sixteen accounts are delinquent for two year or more. There are 22 account outstanding in total. 

Cynthia has looked into Magistrate Court filings. We could put a lien on properties, which would hold the sale or transfer until the account was cleared. The mayordomo will also have a list of delinquent water users.

It was pointed out that these properties could also impact the ongoing adjudication in the Abbot water settlement. Banking the water rights insures they stay in the Irrigation District, and the landowners receive 60% of the lease income. People were reminded that wells also need to be registered with the State Water Engineer. 

Ross gave an update on the water forecast for the season. Kenny Salazar, head of the Santa Cruz Irrigation District, estimates the snow pack is about 115% of normal. Depending on the weather we could have water 24/7 until the first of July. 

Ross handed out copies of the Open Meetings Act and read through the main points. A motion to accept was approved unanimously. 

Tommy Maestas, the mayordomo,  said ditch cleaning would start next week with the goal to have water running by the end of the month. 

He reported that floods late in the season created a debris dam below our diversion on the Santa Cruz River. This makes it difficult to flush sand from the sand trap effectively. We have a equipment operator looking at how to clear the channel. 

Under open discussion there was a report of a leech field too close to the main ditch on Upper San Pedro.  There was also a question about who is responsible for maintenance on laterals. It often falls to water users on the lower end of a lateral to clean through properties that are not currently irrigated. 

The key is for everyone to work together.

With no further business, there was a motion to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 2:05.

